
Vermillion County Commissioners 

Meeting Minutes 

October 17, 2017 

8:15a.m. 

Commissioner’s Courtroom, 2
nd

 Floor, Courthouse 

I. Call to Order.  The Commissioners convened in a regular meeting on Tuesday, October 

17, 2017 at 8:15 a.m.  

II. Roll Call.  Members present were President Tim Wilson, Harry Crossley, Auditor Amy 

Tolbert, First Deputy Auditor Stephanie Simpson and County Attorney Jon Spurr.  

Tim Yocum was absent. 

III. Approval of Minutes.  A motion was made by Harry Crossley and seconded by Tim 

Wilson to approve the minutes from the October 3, 2017 meeting.  All in favor, 

motion carried.   

IV. Approval of Claims and Payroll.  A motion was made by Harry Crossley and seconded by 

Tim Wilson to approve the claims and payroll for October 20, 2017.  All in favor, 

motion carried.   

V. Open Issues 

a.  Vermillion Rise.  Executive Director Bob Grewe said he has a couple of updates.  

Grewe said fall is the season for conferences and they have been to a number of 

those.  He said last one they attended was Association of Defense Communities 

in Denver and it was a great opportunity to meet with OEA funders.  Grewe said 

they will be submitting a grant application for OEA funding.   

Grewe said they are continuing talking with Southern Power.  

Grewe also stated that they have leased another structure to Scott Pet.   

b. Walking Trail.  Les Zimmerman said they have acquired two parcels and now 

they have one parcel to go.  Zimmerman said he wanted to thank Amy Tolbert, 

Paige Kilgore and Marge Hennis for all their help.  He said they all have been 

great to work with.   

VI. New Business 

a. Public Safety – Jill Wesch.  Tabled.    

b. Ambulance.  Mark O’heir said the ambulance at the south end of the county is 

not being manned.  Jared Dreher asked if these are calls coming in or are people 

going by there to see how many people are working?  Dreher said he’s been on 

numerous wrecks and they’ve all been there.  O’heir said if you go by you can 

see it’s not being manned and O’heir said someone from the Sheriff’s 

Department was supposed to be there also to discuss when they are not being 

manned because they get the call saying the fire department will be on their 

own.  The Commissioners decided to send a letter to Vermillion County EMS 

owner Paul Lee requesting him to be at the October 31
st

 Commissioners 

meeting.   

VII. Adjourn.  A motion was made by Harry Crossley and seconded by Tim Wilson to adjourn.  

All in favor, motion carried.   

 

Read in full and approved by the Vermillion County Commissioners on the 31
st

  day of October, 

2017. 

 

________________________________ 

Tim Wilson 



 

_________________________________ 

Harry Crossley 

 

_________________________________ 

Tim Yocum 

 

Attest:____________________________ 

            Amy Tolbert, Auditor 

 

 

 


